RIGA 1st (April 2018-2019) REPORT TO FRIENDS OF LATVIA

2018 was a year of change and busyness as well as Latvia's 100 anniversary of the signing of our declaration of independence. As you might expect, it was a full year of events commemorating our freedom. 

We again took part in the Open Church Night. At 9pm, Churches all over Latvia, stopped and prayed for our country and sang our National anthem. 

11 members of Riga 1st attended The European Methodist Festival held in Germany. They enjoyed meeting Methodists from all over Europe.

Our chorus members took part in the Methodist Song Day which was held at Wesley Camp.

Almost all our chorus members had joined a Riga choir (Ridzene) who had earned the privilege of being a part of the large national Song Festival choir and therefore had the privilege of singing in the Song Festival which was dedicated to our aspirations for freedom through the years. On our Independence Day, Nov. 18, we held a special worship service to thank God, had fellowship and walked to our Freedom Monument and laid down flowers to commemorate the occasion.

Later in the summer, a group of DSs, pastors and lay held a very good seminar for our region with participation from everyone. In August, at our Annual District Conference in Liepa, there was an appointment change. Pastor Astra had requested a personal leave of absence and Gita Medne was appointed to serve in her place along with Student Pastor Anna Dobele.

In October many of our members attended and some sang at the Ecumenical Prayer Day held in one of our arenas.

We hosted quite a few District wide events.

· Youth Camp in October

· Sunday School winter camp

· LAMB Winter Conference with Bishop Christian Alsted

· 2019 Methodist Song Day with Faithful Men participating and concert afterward. 160 Methodists from all over Latvia and US participated.

Before Christmas, we hosted a very famous Latvian singer to celebrate Advent and to raise money for our work with the Ropaži welfare families. Two of our Sunday School teachers often along with a pastor travel to Ropaži and lead Sunday School and work with adults.

As in years past, Riga 1st members bought gifts for the Liepa afterschool program kids as well as the Ropaži kids. A Christmas party was held for the Ropaži children.

A work group meets weekly to move forward the wooden building project. Much progress has been made and now we expect to get our building permit within the next few weeks. Once final permission and terms are received, the dismantling cost can be estimated and then the challenge to raise funds for this first phase can begin.

Our small groups meet once a week and Bible study group, every other week.

Two new members joined the congregation and Easter Sunday at least 2 more.

We wish to thank our covenant congregation, Grapevine UMC for their faithful support. When they read about the pastors salary crises, they immediately reacted. When they heard of the need for toilets in the basement, they raised money.

Thank you and may God richly bless you.
Gita Medne and Anna Dobele

Pastors of Riga 1st UMC
